Amity Township Environmental Advisory Council

Amity Township Municipal Building

January 14, 2008

7:00 p.m.

Amity Township Environmental Advisory Council Minutes January 14, 2008

CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order Jennifer Huha, chairperson.  In attendance were:  Jennifer Huha, Brandon Smith, Marlin Zechman, Risa Marmontello, Scott Stepp and Barbara Romig.  Heidi Fisher was excused.
MINUTES

The minutes from the December 10, 2007 meeting were approved with a 4-0 vote following a motion by Jennifer, seconded by Marlin.
ANNOUNCEMENTS – Jennifer introduced Scott Stepp as the supervisor who will serve as the EAC’s liaison from the Board of Supervisors.  Introductions were made.
Report to Board of Supervisors  At the recent Supervisors meeting, Jen provided an update on the following projects for 2008:

· Radon pamphlet with the Berks EAC

· Community education regarding stormwater issues; water resources
· Environmental Resource Inventory
· Recycling initiatives
REPORTS

· Forest Stewardship Committee

Risa provide a report on the last six months of the Forest Stewardship Committee’s work.  There is a public meeting planned for Thursday, 1/17/08.
· Planning Commission Report

Jennifer provided a report on the reorganization of the Planning Commission.  One new member has been added to the Commission.

· Board of Supervisors

The Board will now meet on the 1st and 3rd Wednesday of each month.

OLD BUSINESS
Radon Awareness Project – Berks EAC will print the Radon Brochure and distribute it in public places.  The timeline for this project is up to the Berks EAC.
Extension – Marlin Zechman’s term extension has been approved for an additional three years.

Associate Members – Jennifer will draft a request to the Board for two associate members.  Discussed possibility of publicizing the Amity EAC at Daniel Boone Schools.
Action:  Brandon will contact Mr. David Robbins.

ERI Project –  Jennifer has been unable to contact Gary Reiter from Pike Township’s EAC.  Jennifer attended a meeting on greenways and parks.  There may be a possibility of using county / state resources to compile the ERI electronically (using GIS).  The Pennsylvania Environmental Council and EAC Network may have funding.  Two workshops are coming up on EACs:
· February 16, 2008 8:30 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. – Northampton Community College – Jen and Brandon will try to attend.

· March 8, 2008 8:30 – 2:30 – Villanova University – Marlin will try to attend.

Action:  Brandon will look into the resources available through the Pennsylvania Environmental Council; Marlin will look into resources available for ERIs through grants (Thornbury).

NEW BUSINESS
Mission Statement reviewed and approved with a 4-0 vote following a motion to approve by Brandon and seconded by Marlin.

Action:  Jennifer will contact Joanne Sowers-Smith to update the township website with the Amity EAC mission statement and Marlin’s updated term.  Barb will e-mail November and December EAC minutes to Joanne for posting. 
Grant Funding – Marlin reported that there are grants from the League of Women Voters of PA Citizens’ Education Fund and Water Resources Network for education on water resources.  Proposals must be postmarked by 4/2/08.

Action:  To be discussed at next meeting.
2008 Projects:

· ERI – Jen & Heidi

· Grant for Water Resources education – Marlin & Barb

· Recycling – Brandon & Barb

The meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m.  The next meeting will be held on Monday, February 11, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. in the Amity Township building.

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara J. Romig 
Recording Secretary

